

By-Lions

"Published Two Times a Month on the Monday Prior to 2nd and 4th Thursdays" (Except in November and December)

VOL. 58

June 7, 2010

No. 21

REGULAR MEETING: The next meeting of the Clemson Lions Club will be on Thursday, June 10, 2010 at 7:00 PM in the Poole / Shanklin Room at the Clemson House. Our meeting will be our annual Awards Night. Please contact Lion Susan Pope, Secretary, at 646-6217(H), 656-6673(W), or by email at sc@clemson.edu by 2:00 PM Tuesday, if you will bring quests or will not attend.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING: There will be a Board Meeting on June 10, 2010 at 6:30PM immediately prior to the regular meeting. Please contact President Ray Brown by phone at 653-6181(H), 505-3466(C), or by e-mail at rbrown@sharesc.org, if you have items for discussion.

FROM THE LAST MEETING: Our speaker, Ms. Sharon Hwu discussed the Clemson Child Development Center. The Center opened in 1969 in the McGee house and moved to the renovated Morrison Annex in 2007 after an offer was extended by the City of Clemson. There are 6 classrooms at the new site. They have 11 full time teachers, 5 part time teachers, and 3 office staff at the Center. Their fundraisers include House Tours and a Murder Mystery Theater.

The Club received a "2008-2009" rocker for our banner from the Storm Eye Institute for donations made during the campaign year.

The following Lions have received Sustaining Membership pins from SCLCS: Mary Ann Hayden, George Fletcher, Richard Culbreath, Ab Snell, Tom Hayden, and Geary Armentrout.

FROM THE EDITOR: Please be thinking about your choice of committee assignments for the coming year. Our Club President-Elect will request your choices and ask for members "to serve" as committee chairs very soon. A list of committees and current members is listed on the "back of the newsletter".

GUESTS PRESENT AT LAST MEETING: Our speaker, Ms. Sharon Hwu was our only guest.

LION PARD: Lion Dorothy Feemster chose Lion Don Turk for the free meal.

TREASURERS' REPORT: PDG Tom Hayden's report of the Club's finances as of May 26, 2010 is as follows:

05/26/10

Administrative Fund Activities Fund

\$ 3,492.17 \$ 5,069.46

Total

\$ 8,561.63

FROM THE BOARD MEETING:

NEW BUSINESS: The Board approved donating \$500.00 to Camp Lion's Den.

The Board unanimously approved a donation of \$100 to the South Carolina Lions Foundation in memory of Lion John Hubbard.

CARE COMMITTEE: Lion President Ray Brown's Grandmother passed away on May 26th.

SIGHT CONSERVATION COMMITTEE: PDI Bill West is still processing a request for assistance. The applicant hasn't completed all of the required forms.

BROOM AND BULB COMMITTEE: Lions Dale Linvill and Bob Towell are looking into selling Brooms & Bulbs at the Clemson City Farmer's Market from 4-6 pm on Fridays. The market will be open this summer on Friday's through October 1. The event is being held in the Crosspoint Church Parking Lot at 1019 Tiger Bvd.

FINANCE COMMITTEE: the committee met after the regular meeting to discuss a request from Lion Dale Layfield for supporting a 4-H club. The request was sent to the Youth Education Committee for review.

CANDY DAY/COUNTER MINTS COMMITTEE: Lion Don Turk is taking over Lion Bob Edwards' Counter Mint responsibilities.

PUBLICITY COMMITTEE: Lion Dale Layfield encouraged members to get on Facebook and become a friend of the Club, which is on Facebook.

UPCOMING CHAPTER PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES:

June 24 Regular Meeting, New Officer Installation

June 28 - July 2 Lions International Convention in
Sydney, Australia

July 8 Regular Meeting

July 22 Regular Meeting